SOUTHEASTERN **CAMPUS BULLETIN**



OFFICE OF STUDENT AFFAIRS

Vol. VII, No. 31

May 5-10, 1980

Monday, May 5

MAY 07 1900

No scheduled activities

SEMINANT LIBRARY

Tuesday, May 6

10:00 a.m.

Chapel: The North Carolina Singing Churchmen (Baptist Ministers of Music). Dr. Charles

Gatwood, Director.

7:00 p.m.

Seminary sports banquet. Cafeteria. Tickets required.

Wednesday, May 7

3:00 p.m.

Faculty meeting. Bethea Room.



Thursday, May 8

No scheduled activities

Friday, May 9

10:00 a.m.

2:00-4:00 p.m.

5:15 p.m.

7:00 p.m.

8:00 p.m.

Commencement Rehearsal, Binkley Chapel.

President's Reception for Graduates and their families. President's home.

Senior Banquet, Seminary Cafeteria. (Tickets Required)

Seniors assemble in Gym to arrange procession.

Commencement Sermon, Binkley Chapel. Dr. Thomas A. Jackson, Pastor, McLean Baptist Church, McLean, Va.

Saturday, May 10

7:30 a.m.

9:30 a.m.

10:30 a.m.

Senior Breakfast, Seminary Cafeteria. (Graduates Only)

Seniors assemble in Gym.

Graduation Exercises, Binkley Chapel. Address: Dr. John I Durham, Professor Hebrew and O.T.

NOTICES

COUNSELING PROGRAM EVALUATION:

The seminary is in the process of evaluating its current counseling program and receiving suggestions concerning its future shape and direction. Student input will be a major part of this evaluation. Evaluation forms are available at <u>Campus Bulletin</u> distribution points on campus or in the Student Affairs office. Students who have used the counseling services as well as those who have not are asked to respond. The evaluation will take less than five minutes to complete and can be returned through Wednesday, May 7. Please take a moment to let us know your feelings about the counseling program.

CAMPUS MINISTER TO SEMINARY YOUTH:

Throughout this past year the seminary has attempted to speak to the specific needs of the youth (age 13-19) of seminary families

through a Campus Minister program. An evaluation to determine the future of this program is already in progress. This is a paid position requiring approximately 20 hours of work per week through the Student Affairs office. Students who are interested in this program as a possible ministry position next year are invited to discuss the position with Woody Catoe or Steve Durham who has served as Campus Minister this year.

LIBRARY CLOSING:

The Library will be closed for inventory during the entire week of May 19, 1980. Please note that this will be the second week following graduation, a week later than usual. During other weeks between sessions, the Library will be open from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday.

BULLETIN BOARDS FOR STUDENTS:

Travel Board - The Student travel board is now available for use. If you need a ride or are looking for riders, place a request on the

board. By riding together we can help save energy. The travel board is across from the Snack Shop in Mackie Hall. Used Book Board - In an effort to give a central location and a uniform method for the sale of used books, a bulletin board has been place in the Mackie Commons Room.

CHAPLAIN CANDIDATES:

There will be no additional meetings of chap-lain candidates before the end of the semester. However, those currently in the military candidate program, or those inter-

ested in the ministry with the Army, Navy or Air Force are asked to provide their name, address, service branch and seminary status. A list is provided in the Commons Room or on the bulletin board in Appleby.

SUMMER EMPLOYMENT:

The Raleigh office of the Census Bureau has a number of temporary jobs available as they process information gathered in this area. Job commitments average from 6 to 10 weeks and pay a minimum of \$135.00/week in most cases, depending on the skills involved. Applicants are required to take a simple test before they can be employed. This will be offered in Raleigh on May 6 at the Salvation Army offices, 902 Wake Forest Road and on May 8 at the Wake County Boys Club, 605 Raleigh Road. Testing times are 10 a.m., 12 noon, and 2 p.m. and no advance registration is necessary. More information is available by calling 755-4172. This is an excellent opportunity to fill up those weeks

EXAMS GOT YOU DOWN?

before summer school.

Join us in a moment of fun with the "BASH BAG" located in the quadrangle from 12:30-2:00 p.m.
Tuesday and Wednesday. Label the bag and BASH it - Old Testament Exam, Term
Paper, or whatever. Or maybe the HUG TREE will be more what you need. If you're feeling down and out come get a hug! Hug therapy works! Anyone wishing to help in these fun things contact Anne Nelson 556-3319. All STUDENTS, FACULTY and ADMINISTRATIVE PERSONNEL are invited to participate.

CONGRATULATIONS GRADUATES !!